KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Committee held on 9 September 2009

in the Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal

	PRESENT:
D Horner (in the Chair), D Bertsson, A Braithwaite, J Knight, D Maslaczyk,  S Maslaczyk,         M Mason, L Slater, P Horner

IN ATTENDANCE:   M Boak, G Cook, L Huxley, S McCann, L Williams 

1 WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from S & T Braithwaite, J Dawson, B Jameson, M Woodburn.

2 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the last AGM  held on 8 September 2008 were agreed as a true record.

3 MATTERS ARISING – not appearing under other items:     None. 

4 UPDATES AND REPORTS

i. Chair  -  Report appended 

ii. Community Policing  -  Report by Martin Boak:
“As most will be well aware PCSO Boak has now been assisting PC Beard for almost a year now and has got to know the area and people quite well.

2008/09 has seen yet again several drugs warrants being carried out in the area and information forthcoming with some positive result, on the down side the area has also seen two drug related deaths, which emphasises the need to tackle the issue and residents are asked once again to inform Police of any suspected misuse or supply.

Alcohol is still an issue with many young people throughout the Town and operations have taken place to target off-licences and pubs, but the main problem was the supply by over 18s. Once again could residents report any instances of underage drinking. The John Boste centre is currently proving a popular haunt for drinking but hopefully once development starts the site will be more secure.

Cycles and small motorcycles are at presently  being targeted throughout the town and residents are reminded to store them securely, cycle marking is available for anyone requiring it just ask any officer for details. 

Once again the kick –off project was run prior to the summer holidays in conjunction with Westmorland FA, and Young Cumbria, although there was a reasonable turn out for the evenings Kirkbarrow was sadly not represented on the final day.” 
iii. Young Cumbria  -  Report by Lyn Williams:
“Detached work
· Regularly meeting young people on the estate, mainly at Spider Park and then around the rest of estate

· Attended Kirkbarrow sports/fun day with some of young people taking on the responsibility of running the stalls and handling the money.

· Met several groups on the estate who are thinking of doing a Keyfund project at Level 1.  This is where they plan their own idea, do a small presentation and then go on the trip.

· One young person has accessed the climbing course at Kendal Climbing Wall.

· 2 young people completed the Junior Football Leader Award qualification.

Future developments

· Detached session will be changing to a Thursday as we have not been seeing the regular crowd and some have been drinking.  We have been out on a couple of different nights and we do meet a greater range of young people.
· Hopefully an evening at Kendal Leisure Centre and a hot chocolate night at CDC will also take place.
· First Gear pre-learner driving award will take place on Monday and Tuesday of half term (15-17 year olds)
· In process of booking Blackburn Rovers Coaching Day.”
In addition, Geoff had brought a press release to remind the Committee about the Youth Opportunities Fund.  There is £200,000 available to be spent in Cumbria which must be applied for by 21 October, and a panel of young people would be allocating the funds.  The Chair suggested that Lyn could make an application on behalf of The Adventure.

The Chair also suggested that members of the committee might be willing to volunteer to help Lyn on her detached work, as her new colleague was unfortunately due to leave soon.  Lyn would discuss this with colleagues.

Stefan suggested that Kendal Town Football Club might also be willing to organise a coaching session – Peter agreed to look into this – and Diane M suggested we look at other forms of sports for future events.

iv. Connexions – no report
v. Cumbria County Council Neighbourhood Development  -  Report by Sinead McCann:
Kirkbarrow Community Travel Plan

Three public meetings were held in September and October 2008 to look at schemes to improve walking, cycling, public transport and the safe use of the car in the Kirkbarrow area. Priorities were identified at the meetings and a number of schemes were developed by the Area Engineer from Cumbria Highways.

The Kirkbarrow Community Travel Plan was considered by South Lakes Local Committee in November 2008 and a number of the identified schemes have been included in the Annual Package of Measures (APM). 

School Safety Zones for Ghyllside Primary School and Vicarage Park Primary School are hopefully to be completed in this financial year (2009 –10)

Copies of the Community Travel Plan are available from the Area Support Office.

MUGA Steering Group

As a member of the MUGA steering group, I have been involved in the discussions about the mini–MUGA on Brockbeck and supported the Committee in their work to ensure the installation of appropriate fencing.

 Adventure Development

I have supported the Chair with information and advice, where I can, and will continue to do so and wish the Committee and the community Good Luck in your fund raising efforts.

Neighbourhood Forum

The Kendal Neighbourhood Forum is always looking for community groups and projects to support through the Forum grants scheme. Any local groups should contact me for more details to what can be funded and how to apply.”

The Chair reported that she had so far not applied to the Forum for funds this year as she was waiting to be able to apply for funds for The Adventure.

vi. South Lakes Housing  -  Report by Lynne Huxley:
“The perimeter fence at Brockbeck is in the DHP programme and is in the process of being installed.

Unfortunately the DHP budget is now all committed  so there can be no further applications for this particular fund.

Two benches have been provided out of area improvement funding and an application for two more is being considered by the grant approval panel.  There is still funding available for new projects.

South Lakes Housing continues to be involved in and committed to the kick-off project and were pleased to see that a significant number of young people on Kirkbarrow had participated but disappointed that they had not played in the final for the first time.  Let’s hope that next year they are fully involved.

South Lakes Housing has recently introduced a comprehensive policy for Aids & Adaptations which should shortly be available on the website.  Anyone interested who has no access to a computer is welcome to ask for a hard copy of the policy.

We are shortly to introduce a Pet Policy.  There will be some information about this in the next newsletter.

There is to be a new way of allocating council properties.  A new Cumbria-wide choice based lettings scheme is to be introduced in late 2010.  This will radically alter the way properties are allocated as applicants will have to bid for properties rather than be offered them as they are at present.  However they will be one application process to gain access to all participating landlords.  The scheme is being introduced to comply with government guidelines.  Regular newsletters about the scheme are being produced and there is a stakeholder event taking place on 5 October 2009 in Barrow.  Contact SLH for further information.”  

The Chair enquired whether permission had been given for landscaping around the fence at Brockbeck to go ahead as this was planned for 19th Sept.  Lynne to chase Tony Naylor.

vii. Ghyllside School – no report
viii. Councillors

County Council

Geoff Cook did not make a specific report on the previous year, which he felt had had some successes and some setbacks.

He had three points to make regarding future plans:

a. United Utilities had organised a public meeting to explain their planned works and the road disruption this would cause.  This was an opportunity to discuss possible compensation donations to the local community.  The Chair said she would attend.

b. Geoff had a small amount of money to spend on highways-related issues and offered to spend this on replacing the missing grit bin on Wells Ings.  The Committee thanked Geoff and accepted this.

c. Capital monies for improvement works were now available under the Members’ Allocation and Geoff sought suggestions for a suitable scheme. After discussion, the meeting agreed that improving the lighting along the footpath that leads from Greengate Lane to Gillinggate, adjacent to Ghyllside School, remained the priority as it had been a serious concern reflected in KRA committee meeting minutes and previous discussions over a long period of time. The installation of additional street lighting was the preferred solution and any scheme to achieve this would be welcomed and supported by Kirkbarrow Residents’ Association. It was further agreed that should there be capital monies remaining after said improvements to this footpath lighting had been effected, any such balance be used towards the Development of The Adventure Project.
Geoff suggested that it would be advantageous to have the support of Ghyllside School in regard to the footpath lighting improvements and the Chair therefore agreed to request same.

There were no District or Town Council reports from Julie and Brendan, but most issues had already been covered by the Chair’s report.

5 PRESENTATION AND ADOPTION OF ANNUAL AUDITED ACCOUNTS

These were presented to the meeting, which was happy to adopt them.  Diane Maslaczyk thanked Gary Ronson at SLH for his help in auditing these.

A sum of money remained in the noticeboard fund and Jules suggested that a new noticeboard could be erected near the current play area on the Adventure, on which any plans or funding events could be displayed.  This was agreed.  

6 AMENDMENTS TO CONSTITUTION

The Committee agreed to include the new Child Protection & Safeguarding Policy and Equality & Human Rights Policy in the Association’s constitution.

The Chair reminded members to read the policies, especially if they were working with young people.

7 DEVELOPMENT OF THE ADVENTURE RECREATION AREA

The Chair reported that she had met that day with another play-equipment supplier called Kompan, and invited them to quote.  Most potential funders would want more than one quote, and Kompan were offering that for every £50,000 spent, they would put another £10,000 into an account which could be spent on maintenance for the first three years, and after that on equipment.

The Chair had also discussed phasing the project into three or four separate areas with Margaret Belk (SLDC CDO), and this would be discussed at the subgroup meeting on 24 September.

8 ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Officers were elected as follows:

Chair
Diane Horner

Vice Chair
Stefan Maslaczyk

Secretary
Diane Horner

Minutes Secretary
Jules Knight

Treasurer
Martin Mason


- (Martin had extensive experience as Treasurer of several committees and worked in the finance department at SLDC)

9 ELECTION OF COMMITTEE

It was agreed that the Committee should remain as it was, with the addition of David Bertsson as a new member.

10 QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION – there were no questions
11 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chair gave more details of the planned presentation by United Utilities.  This would be at Kendal College on 16th September, 10.00-2.00 and 3.00-7.00.  Work would start on 28th September and the section through Kirkbarrow would take place in November and December.  United Utilities would be looking for opportunities to compensate the local community and we would strive to ensure that The Adventure received some of this.

12 DATE OF MEETINGS 2009/10:     Appended.
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